

Juneau Jumpers Board Meeting 1/12/17

Attendance:

1. Next Board Meetings (4:30-6 pm, ABE Paula's Room)
 - a. January 12
 - b. January 26
 - c. February 9
 - d. February 23
 - e. March 9
 - f. March 30
 - g. April 13
 - h. April 27
2. Minutes from last meeting: 12/1/16 and Retreat Notes: accepted as presented.
3. Treasurer's Report (Heidi)
 - a. Financial Update: Budget Review. Q&A with Heidi.
 - b. Regarding raffle: we need to communicate clearly with parents regarding what this money does to encourage sales.
 - c. Heidi will generate a regionals budget to see if there are any additional costs.
4. Old Business:
 - a. Winter camp debrief:
 - i. Collected thoughts from board members and their Jumpers. Lesley debriefed with the team on Tuesday. Will add team and coaches thoughts next week.
 - ii. We've had several inquiries for camp attendees to join Juneau Jumpers.
 - b. Equipment needs (Luke/Connor): Luke is looking for additional fasteners, most likely in the closet. We need to figure out what we need for glow ropes for the final show. Connor knows where we can get them. They run roughly \$20/piece. Connor thinks we had about 8 last year.
 - c. Mirror Update (Heidi) – The mirrors in Heidi's garage and she and Robert continue to work on them. There's a break in one of the mirrors and Heidi is wondering if Dave can make a covering that says "donated by Juneau Jumpers" to cover the break in the mirror.
 - d. T-shirt Design (Lori)-

- i. Reviewed design options, the Board requests Dave shrink the star, if possible
 - ii. Tari will give the board options for t-shirt colors
 - iii. Lori will ask Sitka and Fairbanks regarding t-shirt colors
 - e. Water bottle update (all)
 - i. Sponsorship anticipated
 - ii. Kelda will finish this project – thank you, Kelda!
 - f. Regionals (all) –
 - i. Almost all the tickets are booked. Heidi is working with people to finish tickets.
 - ii. Lori will email Allison next week for an update. And check in regarding registration fees, housing, practice location, etc.
 - iii. Heidi will talk to Lesley about getting the kids in categories for Regionals.
 - iv. Lori will contact Ginger about Gwen staying with the team.
 - g. Nationals (Tari) – tickets on hold with Delta.
 - h. Judges Training (Lori)
 - i. Lori has noticed all families
 - ii. Space – Tari has volunteered the church for Saturday. Lori will check UAS or ABE for Sunday.
 - iii. Tari will get the handbooks together for training.
 - iv. Lori will send an invite to satellite sites program managers.
 - v. Saturday jumpers: Garrett, Kelsey (maybe), Asianna, Kiah, Sophie
 - i. February Demonstration Show
 - i. Lori will request an outline from Lesley – shooting for an hour: Ask Lesley – jump off? Satellite performances? Must use a microphone.
 - ii. Outreach: facebook/satellite programs/Girl Scouts/Winter Camp
 - iii. Pay as you can
 - iv. Needs for that night? – Community Schools need to turn on the front light that night. It would be great if we had raffle tickets out by then. Lori will ask for two parents to volunteer at the table.
5. New Business
- a. Request from JDHS Dance Team (4/21-22)
 - i. Pros and cons: Huge crowd. Short performance. They expect high a high quality performance. There’s a practice commitment. Asianna, Sophie, Kiah, have done it before. Lori will ask Lesley. Board is on the fence.
 - b. May Fundraising Show
 - i. Lisa in town and willing to meet with Heidi, Lori and committee
6. Other
- a. Lori write letter of thanks for GV.